

STATE OF NORTH CAROLINA Department of Administration

Roy Cooper, Governor

Pamela B. Cashwell, Secretary

FOR IMMEDIATE RELEASE

Release Date: April 20, 2021

Contact: NCDOA Communications Office, communications@doa.nc.gov

MEMORANDUM

To: Cabinet Secretaries; Council of State Members; Office of the UNC President; Administrative Office of the Courts; Office of Administrative Hearings; General Assembly; North Carolina Community College System; Governor's Mansion; Governor's Office

From: Secretary Pamela B. Cashwell

Re: Lowering of US and NC Flags Immediately To Half-Staff in Honor of Former US Vice President Walter Frederick Mondale

Governor Roy Cooper has ordered all United States and North Carolina flags at state facilities to be lowered immediately to half-staff in honor of former US Vice President Walter Frederick Mondale who passed away on Monday. Mondale was the 42nd Vice President of the United States serving from 1977 to 1981 under President Jimmy Carter. Originally from Ceylon, Minnesota, Mondale served in the US Army during the Korean War. He also served as the Attorney General of Minnesota before becoming a US Senator for his home state from 1964-1976. In tribute to his life and works, all US and NC flags are to remain lowered at half-staff until his interment. A notification will be sent once the interment date has been announced.

Individuals, businesses, schools, municipalities, counties, and other government subdivisions are also encouraged to fly flags at half-staff for the duration of time indicated.

Please note, all North Carolina flag announcements are issued in accordance to regulations outlined in the <u>US Flag Code</u>.

###

For flag information, contact the NCDOA Communications Office at communications@doa.nc.gov. To join the North Carolina Flag Alert list, visit http://ncadmin.nc.gov/subscribe-flag-alerts. You can also view the North Carolina State Government Flag Guide here.